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Project Summary:  Expanding the Use of a Personal Health Record (PHR) System to 
California’s Foster Care Population
The 56,000 children in foster care in California are an underserved, vulnerable population with complex health needs and poor health outcomes that are exacerbated by problematic access to care and inadequate care coordination.  California has launched an unprecedented initiative to improve both the quality of care and health outcomes for children and youth in foster care, through the meaningful use of consumer-facing technology.  The initiative will tailor the use of electronic information exchange, in combination with a personal health record (PHR) for portability and consumer engagement, to improve communication among and the availability of accurate and timely information for providers serving children and youth in foster care, caseworkers, families, and the youth themselves. 

The Children’s Partnership (TCP) is leading a public/private planning process to develop a PHR system for the foster care population that is embedded in broader health information exchange (HIE) initiatives currently underway in California. The process will convene project partners (TCP, Follow Me, Aspiranet, AltruIT, Believe Health, UCSF School of Pharmacy), subject matter experts, community stakeholders, and appropriate state staff to develop a Strategic Plan to: 

· Develop a robust, useful PHR system that reaches all children and youth in foster care, and their caregivers as appropriate, consistent with the State’s HIE Cooperative Agreement;

· Exchange data across unaffiliated organizations, distinct electronic health record (EHR) systems, and this new PHR system, consistent with national HIE priorities; 

· Populate the individual’s PHR with relevant information automatically downloaded from available electronic resources, including Medi-Cal claims data, immunization records, and other key state public health and child welfare data, consistent with privacy and security protections; and

· Facilitate the state’s effort to strengthen oversight of psychotropic medication use among children and youth in foster care, consistent with US Department of Health and Human Services directives.

Informed by available research and best practices, and incorporating the input of experts and stakeholders, the Strategic Plan will identify and recommend the core functions and design features that will best serve the needs of this unique population as well as establish the steps required to develop the PHR system, link it to broader state HIE initiatives, and take it to scale as part of a fully interoperable data exchange system for the state’s foster care population.

For more information about this project, please contact:

Ginny Puddefoot,

The Children’s Partnership

Director, Health IT Initiatives for Vulnerable Youth,
916.549.7693

gpuddefoot@childrenspartnership.org
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